
Death 
Notices

Ray  Benjamin Hambright, 80, 
died Wednesday, November 28, 
2018.     Graveside services were 
at 2:30 pm, Saturday, December 
1, 2018, at Paint Creek 
Cemetery. A meal immediately 
followed the service at Dorothy 
and Roy Rogers Ranch on South 
Wildcat Road. Services were 
under the direction of  Shaffer 
Funeral Home.

He’s survived by wife, Ana 
Hambright; daughter, Susan 
Jensen; and son, Randale 
Hambright.

The monthly meeting of  the 
Friends of  the Robert Lee Care 
Center was held on Monday, 
November 26, at the Robert Lee 
Care Center.  Ten members were 
present along with two guests 
who paid dues and became 
members at the meeting.

The organization has chosen to 
adopt, as the first project to 
which funds will be directed, the 
enhancement of  the outdoor 
garden area located at the 
southeast corner of  the RLCC 
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Roma Jeanne Forman, age 
87, was a kind and loving wife 
and mother who loved her 
family and friends with passion.  
On November 22, 2018, she left 
this world to enter the Kingdom 
of  Heaven and reunite with her 
beloved husband Lonnie.  A 
Memorial was held in Fort 
Worth at the Doxology Bible 
Church on Saturday, December 
1, at 10:30 am in the small 
chapel.  

Roma was born October 4, 
1931, in Bronte to Rome S. and 
Lora Lasswell Richards.  She 
and Lonnie were united in 
marriage July 3, 1948, and 
adored one another. Her 
laughter, legacy and unyielding 
devotion will live on in the 
hearts of  her children, 
grandchildren and great 
grandchildren forever.  

Roma is survived by her son 
Robert Forman and wife 
Martha of  Abilene; her 
daughter Judy Miller and 
husband Joe of  Fort Worth; four 
Grandchildren, Dana Lindner 
and husband Bryan of  Comfort, 
Clint Miller of  Fort Worth, 
Chad Forman and wife Aimee 
of  Houston and Scott Forman 
of  Fort Worth; five great 
grandchildren, Caleb, Clair and 
Faith Lindner of  Comfort, 
Alyssa Miller of  Dallas and 
Reid Forman of  Houston.

Memorial gifts may be 
directed to St. Jude Children’s 
Research Hospital.
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building.  There is already a slab 
in place to build a gazebo for 
providing a shaded area for 
residents and families to visit. 
Buying supplies and seeing to 
the completion of  the gazebo 
will be the initial phase of  the 
project.

Plans were completed for the 
brown bag fund raiser which will 

Obituaries

 Coke County Sheriff  Wayne McCutchen (right) welcomes Sparks Burdett to the 
department following his swearing in as a new deputy Friday morning, November 30, 2018.  Burdett 
retired from Texas Parks and Wildlife and people in Coke County should remember Burdett from his 
service here as our game warden. Sparks and his wife, Beverly, make their home in Robert Lee. 


